RESOLUTION NO. R-25-22

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO EXECUTE
A TIME AND MATERIALS CONTRACT WITH THE DEISTER
COMPANY, INCORPORATED, IN THE TOTAL AMOUNT NOT TO
EXCEED $32,800.00 FOR THE WATER TREATMENT PLANT EAST
PRIMARY BASIN BEARING REPLACEMENT, PROJECT WP2492G.

WHEREAS, staff requested and received proposals from three (3) firms; and

WHEREAS, the Department of Public Works recommends the acceptance of the proposal from
The Deister Company, Incorporated.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, AS FOLLOWS:

THAT, the City Manager of the City of Gladstone, Missouri, is hereby authorized to enter into a
time and materials contract with The Deister Company, Incorporated in the total amount not to
exceed $32,800.00.

FURTHER, THAT, funds for such purpose are available from the 2024 COP and budgeted in
the CWSS Fund.

INTRODUCED, READ, PASSED, AND ADOPTED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY
OF GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, THIS 28TH DAY OF APRIL 2025.

Mayorf Les Smith

ATTEST:

%Q’“M/\/‘—

Kris Keller, City Clerk




Request for Council Action

RES X # R-25-22 BILL [ # City Clerk Only ORD # City Clerk Only
Date: 4/22/2025 Department: Public Works

Meeting Date Requested: 4/28/2025

Public Hearing: Yes [0 Date: Click here to enter a date.
Subject: Contract Award, Fast Primary Basin Bearing Replacement, Project WP2492G

Background: The East Primary Basin at the water treatment plant is used to remove suspended solids from
raw water prior to filtration. This contract includes the removal and replacement of the main bearing on the
East Primary Basin which is currently out of service. Staff requested and received three (3) proposals for
this work as summarized below:

The Deister Company $32,800.00
C&B Equipment $36,500.00
Westech $47,487.00

Budget Discussion: Funds are available from the 2024 COP and budgeted in CWSS.

Public/Board/Staff Input: The 2024 COP includes funding for approximately $8M of improvements at the
water treatment plant. The majority of these improvements are out to bid, however, it is recommended to
expedite the replacement of the main bearing on the East Primary Basin to ensure the basin is in service
before the start of summer and increased water usage across the City. Staff recommends the award of a time
and materials contract to The Deister Company, Incorporated in the total amount not to exceed $32,800.00
to complete the work. Please note that the replacement bearing has already been purchased in the amount of
$8,636.19 and delivered to the City and the work can begin immediately upon execution of this contract.

Provide Original Contracts, [.eases. Agreements, etc. to: City Clerk and Vendor.

Timothy A. Nebergall JA BB
Department Director/Administrator City Attorney City Manager



